Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  September 6, 2022 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on September 6th, 2022. In attendance Roger Corson (Supervisor-Chair), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the August monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Roger received propane tank monitor form from Cenex, will fill out and send back.
Roger will connect with Steve Rogers about last septic tank pumping at the Town Hall.
Mike talked to Russ Nickerson about trees down on township roads that were noted during the Fall Road Tour, as well as the culvert band that needs repair on 450th St. Russ will take care of this. 
Josh Weiss informed Mike on 8/26/22, that he will start the roadside mowing. At 11:45 am Josh texted Mike a picture of a disc in the ditch that he mowed over causing damage to his equipment. Mowing was resumed on Monday 8/29/22, after the repairs were done. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Fall Rad Tour minutes read and discussed. 
Carmen Huber contacted Mike on 8/15/22, that 410th is in terrible condition. Mike went and looked and didn’t find the road to be too terrible. Addressed many of Carmen’s concerns about 410th. The township has invested $10,000 into 410th, to improve the condition of the road. Much time and money has been spent making 410th satisfactory. Blading was increased to weekly and gravel as requested, these actions were still found to be unsatisfactory. Other residents of the township have been voicing concerns of favoritism to 410th. The board has decided to do bi-weekly blading and gravel only as needed.
It was noted that there was water standing on 450th St. Curt with Gladen’s Construction, while doing blading left berms on the road. Mike contacted Les at Gladen’s. Les contacted Curt and he will put the dirt back on the next blade. 
Mike will contact Les at Gladen’s about gravel needs based off of the Fall Road Tour, and request this be done middle of October or by first snowfall.  
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on October 18, 2022 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Michael Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 10/18/2022


